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Droylsden Academy is a good school 

 

 

 

Remembrance Day 

 

Last Friday, the Academy remembered and paid its respects to all those who have laid 

down their lives in the defence of our country and the freedoms that we, and billions 

of other people around the world, enjoy. Members of the Combined Cadet Force and 

our Year 11 Prefects attended a Service of Remembrance in the school grounds whilst 

lessons were paused around the Academy so that staff and students could listen to a 

message from our Co-Headteachers, Mr Mayell and Mrs Arnold, and join them in two 

minutes of silent reflection and thanks. A transcript of their message can be found 

below.  

 

The Droylsden Community has close links with the Armed Services and has, of course, 

endured its losses and, as such, it was no surprise that our solemn and moving acts of 

remembrance were impeccably respected and observed by everyone. 

IN THE NEWS THIS WEEK 
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Today we remember and pay our respects to those who went to war and never returned. We also 

remember those who did return, many bearing the physical and mental scars of armed conflict. What 

transpired in the trenches and on the battlefields of the First World War, and in conflicts ever since, 

continues to remind us that freedom has its price. 

In the four years of the First World War from 1914 to 1918, more than 20 million soldiers and 

civilians were killed. That dreadful war cast a long, dark shadow over the world and we still feel its 

impact today. 

However, 20 years later, the world was at war again. The 2nd World War, which raged from 1939 – 

1945, saw some 75 million military personnel and civilians lose their lives. Countries across the world 

were devastated and towns and cities lay in ruins once again. The horrors of this conflict still 

resonate today. 

Further conflicts followed these two world wars. Indeed, there has not been a day since 1945 when 

conflict has not raged somewhere in our world. During these conflicts, many of our brave armed 

forces personnel have paid the ultimate sacrifice to ensure that we can enjoy the freedoms that we 

often take for granted in this country. 

Every year our nation remembers on the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month. It was at 

11.00am on 11th November 1918 that the guns finally fell silent at the end of World War 1. We know 

that war, in any form, is a dreadful thing. Yet there have been times in the past – and regretfully 

there will be more in the future – when to stand up against tyranny is to stand up for freedom. 

We will remember all those who have served in and been affected by conflict around the world and 

we think of those who still suffer today because of war. During our reflection, we visualise the red 

poppy that grew on the fields of France where so many lost their lives in the slaughter of the first 

World War. The red poppy symbolises the blood shed on battlefields by brave service men and 

women, often far away from home. Let us remember them this morning 

Lest We Forget.  
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Year 7 Electives 

 

Year 7 students taking the Outdoor Education Pathway of the Academy Electives Programme learnt 

all about the importance of camouflage last week and then had a go at applying their own!  

 

Apparently, there are a group of students on the photograph below but we can’t see any.  

 

This week’s brightest Sparx! 

 

Congratulations to Samuel Hopwood, Hayley-Jane McGeever, 

Akinfemi Bayo-Vergara, Lara Nanji and Georgia Morris who were the 

brightest Sparx for last week having attempted the most questions on 

the interactive Maths website.  

As Parents and Carers will be aware, Sparx is an online Maths resource which students can log onto 

at any time to practise and reinforce or develop their understanding of a topic, revise and complete 

homework tasks. Students are awarded ‘XP Points’ every time they attempt a question and evidence 

clearly shows that regular use of Sparx boosts a child’s GCSE Grade. Parents and Carers can receive 

Sparx updates for their child by email and we hope that they will encourage their child to use this 

brilliant resource regularly at home.  
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Science 

 

There was great excitement at Robot Club this week as the new kits arrived and assembly and 

programming could begin! We are now looking forward to the Academy’s very own ‘Robot Wars’ 

where the robots will compete against each other to complete a series of manoeuvres and 

challenges; watch this space!   

 

Meanwhile, STEM Club reviewed and discussed the presentations about inspirational black females 

that had been produced by members of the group to celebrate Black History Month. Whilst the 

group did not nominate winners and runners-up, a special mention must go to Emma Petrova for 

her amazing work on Wangari Maathai who is best known as an environmentalist and a campaigner 

for civil rights, democracy and education and against poverty. Emma’s presentation can be seen 

below. 
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Thank you and well done also to those students who 

produced posters and displays about Wangari Maathai 

and her amazing work. Congratulations, in particular, 

go to Oscar Wilhelm, from Year 9, pictured here, who 

submitted the winning entry and received a £20 

voucher for his efforts. A special mention must also go 

to the following students, all from Year 7, for their 

entries in the competition: 

 

Marley Wild    

Miracle Agho   

Matthew Millington  

Annabelle Savery   

 

Saving Lives 

 

This week, Year 7 have been taking part in Cardiopulmonary 

Resuscitation (CPR) and Defibrillator training during P.E. Lessons. This 

is an essential skill which, clearly, could help them save someone’s life!  

 

In order to pass the course, Year 7 had to identify all the correct steps 

and procedures when undertaking CPR and then demonstrate how to 

perform it effectively on a mannequin. We are delighted to say that 

every student completed the course successfully and received their 

certificate. Well done 7, one day in the future, somebody, somewhere, 

may be very grateful that you listened, learned and practised these 

very important skills.    
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We are pleased to report that parents/carers can now access details about every 

subject taught at the Academy in our Parent Curriculum Information Booklet. 

 

The Parent Curriculum Information Booklet can be found on the Academy 

website at 

 

https://www.droylsdenacademy.com/parents/parental-curriculum-booklet/ 

 

The booklet includes the following information for every subject we teach, across all year groups, 

and we hope that it will help parents and carers to support their child’s learning at home: 

1. Topics for each half-term 

2. Links to the exam board specifications  

3. Key assessment dates 

4. Details of how parents can support learning at home 

We hope that you will find this information useful. 

 

 

Year 11, there are only 19 school weeks left, just 95 days in school, until your first GCSE exam.  

 

You are half way through your first set of Pre-Public Examinations and we hope they are going well. 

The timetable for the remainder of your examinations can be found below: 

 

Date Session Exam 

Mon 20th Nov 
am 

Maths (Paper 3) 

Photography 

pm Drama 

Tue 21st Nov 
am History 

pm Religious Studies 

WHAT IS MY CHILD LEARNING? 

GCSE COUNTDOWN 

https://www.droylsdenacademy.com/parents/parental-curriculum-booklet/
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Wed 22nd Nov 
am Combined Science: Physics  

pm Computer Science 

Thus 23rd Nov 

am English Literature 

pm 
Music 

Design & Technolgy 

 

 
 
 
Congratulations to Owen Boardman from Year 7, Scarlett Baker and Victoria Ohene from Year 10 

and Isabel Murphy from Year 11 who have all been nominated as Student of the Week. 

 

Owen has been nominated by the English Department as his effort in lessons is fantastic! He has a 

really positive attitude, he always works hard and is such a selfless student when it comes to helping 

others when they are struggling with their work. Well done Owen, you are an asset to the class and 

it is brilliant to see!  

 

Scarlett has been nominated by the Science Department as she has settled really well in Year 10 and 

is a very able scientist. Scarlett works hard in every lesson and at home; she has prepared very 

thoroughly for her T1 Assessment and, deservedly, achieved an outstanding grade. Scarlett also 

consistently models the Academy values and Miss Sandiford, her Science teacher, is really very 

proud of her! Keep it up Scarlett! 

 

Victoria has been nominated by the English Department as she is working extremely well and, having 

joined the school during Year 10, has had to adapt and get up to speed with how we do things here 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
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at Droylsden Academy. She has approached this challenge with a quiet determination and is now 

reaping the rewards of her hard work. It is clear to see from Victoria's work and contributions in 

class that she is growing in confidence and she has produced some excellent pieces of written 

analysis, particularly in relation to Macbeth in English Literature. She can approach the Pre-Public 

Examinations that we are now doing with a sense of belief and we look forward to marking her 

papers - well done Victoria! 

 

Isabel has been nominated by the Maths Department as she is a very conscientious and diligent 

student who takes great pride in her work. Although one of the quieter members of the class, Isabel 

works really hard and is not afraid to ask questions to check her understanding, or ask for guidance if 

she needs it. Isabel is very methodical and this will be to her advantage during her Pre-Public 

Examinations. Isabel also embodies the characteristics of politeness, hard-work and honesty and is a 

delight to teach. Keep up the good work Isabel and all the best for your exams, Mrs Lloyd is 

expecting great things! 

 

 
 
The Catering Team would like to send their best wishes to everyone who celebrated Diwali last 

week. We hope you had a lovely day! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next week, the Catering Team will be serving… 
 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Meat 

Option 

Chilli Con Carne & 

Rice  

Sausage & 

Mash  

Roast Dinner Spaghetti 

Bolognaise 

Fish Finger Butty 

& Chips     

Vegetarian 

Option 

Quorn Spaghetti 

Bolognaise  

Mac ‘N’ Cheese Veggie Roast 

Dinner 

Cheese & Onion 

Pie and Mash 

Veggie Burger, 

Chips & Beans 

Lighter Bites 

 

Jacket Potato & 

Filling 

Jacket Potato & 

Filling 

Jacket Potato 

& Filling 

Jacket Potato & 

Filling 

Jacket Potato & 

Filling 

 
We also have a ‘Grab & Go’ Menu. The Menu for next week is:  

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Mixed Pepper Pasta 

Bake 

Chicken Wrap & 

Wedges 

Cheese Whirl & 

Wedges 

Chicken Madras & 

Rice 

Sausage, Chips & 

Beans 

UPDATE FROM THE CATERING TEAM 
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Finally, we also have a Menu for the meals we serve from the Juice Bar. The Menu for next week is:   

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Jumbo Hotdog Burger on a Bun Cheese & 

Pepperoni Panini 

A Large Slice of 

Pizza 

Chicken Strips in 

Khobez Bread 

 
 
 
 
Academy closure  

 

The Academy will be closed next Friday, 24th November, for a staff training day. Please note that the 

site will be closed for the day and Reception will not be staffed. 

 

Community Quiz 

 

After the success of our first Community Quiz, which we held last year, we are organising another 

one! Why not join in? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

REMINDERS AND MESSAGES 
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Online Safety 
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Supporting a really worthy cause 

 

 

 
 
 

The Academy will be closed next Friday, 24th November, for a staff training day. Please note that the 

site will be closed for the day and Reception will not be staffed. 

 

There will be a visit to the Lowry Theatre on Thursday 30th November to watch an evening 

performance of ‘Edward Scissorhands’.  

 

Recognition Evening for the ‘Class of 2023’ will be held on Thursday 30th November. 

 

There will be a visit to the Lowry Theatre on Tuesday 12th December to watch an evening 

performance of ‘The Life of Pi’.  

 

The Academy Christmas Lunch will be served on Wednesday 13th December. 

 

The Academy Christmas Carol Concert will be held on Wednesday 13th December 

 

The Academy will close for the Christmas Holiday on Friday 15th December at 12.00 noon. 

 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
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If so, why not ‘Train to Teach’ with us here at The Tame River Teaching & Curriculum Institute 

through School Direct in partnership with the everyonelearning@ Hawthorns Kingfisher , Tame River 

Teaching and Curriculum Institute. 

 

We are currently recruiting for Biology, Chemistry, Physics, English, Geography, History, Maths, PE 

with Ebacc, Art, RE, Computer Science and MFL.  

 

School Direct allows Trusts and schools to request training places directly, select the ITE (Initial 

Teacher Education) provider of teacher training they want to work with and agree the content and 

focus of the training, in line with national standards for teachers.  

 

Our new Trust, Tame River Educational Trust, plays host to training and placements in very strong 

schools (Mossley Hollins High School, Ofsted Good, and Droylsden Academy, Ofsted Good) and we 

are working in partnership with other schools in Tameside.   Bursaries are available!  

 

For further information please contact e.duggan@tret.org.uk 

https://getintoteaching.education.gov.uk/explore-my-options  

Apply here https://www.gov.uk/apply-for-teacher-training Course Provider Code 2A1 

EVER THOUGHT ABOUT A CAREER IN TEACHING? 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-for-teacher-training%20Course%20Provider%20Code%202A1

